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EX.18/04
BENEFITS ADVICE CENTRE MANAGEMENT REVIEW - INITIAL UPDATE (Key Decision)

Portfolio
Health and Community Activities

Subject Matter

To consider a report from Ms Mooney, Executive Director, on the progress of the Management Review of the Benefits Advice Service.

This initial update, which began in November 2003, has an end deadline of the end of April 2004, when recommendations will be submitted to the Executive.  As reported verbally to the Executive in October 2003, there are both short and long term issues to be resolved, which were set out in the report.  One of the short term issues is accommodation and it was envisaged that the Benefits Advice Centre team would have a base on the ground floor of the Civic Centre in the next few months.  The future place of the team would be one of the outcomes of the Review.

The long term issues, both short and long term were highlighted and these would form part of the ongoing review process.  The aim is to involve staff in the review process so that their contributions could influence and shape the future Benefits Advice service.  The Review had at its starting point and confirmed by the Executive in October 2003 the high regard within which the service was held and its future security and development and its links with other advice services was important.

The Executive wished to see the review process concluded as swiftly as possible, for the Service to be established within the Civic Centre and for staff to be incorporated into the new Customer Contact Centre arrangements.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

1.
That the progress of the management review of the Benefits Advice Centre be noted.

2.
That the Executive confirms its support for the valuable service provided by the Benefits Advice staff for the people of Carlisle and arrangements be made for staff to transfer to the Civic Centre at the earliest opportunity and that the budgets will be transferred with no reductions.

3.
That the report be submitted to the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee on 12 February 2004 for consultation purposes, with views helping to inform the outcome of the review.

Reasons for Decision

Members received an update on progress with this management review and made arrangements for the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee to become involved as a consultee in giving valuable input into the review process.







